## B.A. Translation

Module descriptions

Pages 2 - 48

Module directory

Pages 49 - 69

Last updated: 2023-08-07

## Module descriptions for the B.A. Translation

- This file contains the detailed descriptions of all modules.
- The blue texts are explanations, which, in this form, are not part of the examination regulations or their appendix.
- The numbering of the modules has not yet been clarified.

## Table of contents

quired modulesBasics of Academic Research	
Communication and Media	4
Orientation in the Professional Field	6
Linguistics, Cultural and Translation Studies	8
Translation: Technologies and Processes	10
Language Competence 1 in Language of Study 1	13
Language Competence 2 in Language of Study 1	14
Language Competence 3 in Language of Study 1	16
Language Competence 1 German	19
Language Competence 2 German	20
Language Competence 3 German	22
Language Competence in Language of Study 2	24
Translation Competence 1: Basics	25
Translation Competence 2: Advanced	27
Iditional required modules in the B.A. Translation with one language of study Regional Competence	
Translation Studies and Practice	31
Language Competence 2 English	33
Translation Competence 3 English: Professionalisation	34
Cultural Studies English	36
mi-elective modules	
Transcultural and Multilingual Fields of Action and Actors	39
Project	41
Work Placement	42
Basic Module English	44

Interpreting	 	45

**B.A. Translation:** Module descriptions (detailed)

## Required modules

The following three modules and the corresponding courses are offered across languages of study and degree programmes. If resources permit, language-specific courses (with enrolment requirements such as language skills) may be offered in addition to the multidisciplinary courses.

Last updated: 2022-06-07

#### **Basics of Academic Research**

Module XX	Basics of Academic Research [Module ID]						
Required or semi-elective module	R: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism						
Credit points (CP) and workload	9 CP = 270 h						
Module duration (according to study course plan)	1 seme	ster					
Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self-stu	udy Credit points	
a) Introduction to Academic Research	PC	1	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
b) Academic Methods	L	1	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
c) Perspectives on Translation, Transculturality, and Multilingualism	L	1	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
In order to complete the modu	le, you h	ave to fulfil the	following req	uirements:			
Attendance							
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3						
Coursework							
Module examination	in c): Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio						

### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- work on academic problems in the areas of study offered in the programme under guidance
- describe academic methods that are relevant to the areas of study offered in the programme and to apply them under guidance
- describe perspectives of different disciplines on the areas of study offered in the programme and to relate them to each other

- Content, language, form, and layout of academic papers
- Qualitative and quantitative humanistic methods and their relevance for the areas of study offered in the programme

<ul> <li>Perspectives of different disciplines (such as translation studies, cultural studies, linguistics, political science, sociology, contemporary and present history, media studies, communication studies) on the areas of study offered in the programme</li> </ul>					
Entrance requirements					
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module					
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German				
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	9/180 (9 CP out of 180 CP)				
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester				
Reasons for compulsory attendance					
Module leader	N. N.				
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	common required module for B.A. Translation and for B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism				
Other					

## **Communication and Media**

M	odule <mark>XX</mark>	Communication and Media [Module ID]							
	quired or semi- ective module	R: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism							
	edit points (CP) and orkload	9 CP = 270 h							
(ad	odule duration coording to study urse plan)	2 sem	nesters						
Courses/ learning formats		Typ e	Regular semeste r*	Required/ semi-elective	Contact time (hours per week per semester)	Self-study	Credit points		
a)	Text Reception and Text Production	PC	1*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
b)	Communication and Media a	PC	2*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
c) Communication and Media b		PC	2*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
In	In order to complete the module, you have to fulfil the following requirements:								
Attendance									
Ac	tive participation	accor	ding to § 5 s	ubsection 3					
Coursework									

Module examination	in c): Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio
--------------------	--

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- analyse texts, text types, and organisation-specific language usages in terms of quality (text linguistics)
   and in terms of quantity (e.g., corpus based) as well as in terms of their medial constitution
- create different types of contents/texts in a purpose- and addressee-oriented manner and process them for multilingual communication
- differentiate between and select suitable formats, structures, and applications for specific types of contents/texts
- recognise contents/texts from different content carrying systems (content management systems, product information management systems, social media management tools, etc.) and classify them into the content lifecycle of organisations

- Fundamental concepts and methods of text analysis taking into account media aspects
- Organisation-specific language usages (corporate language) as well as internal and external communication
- Purpose- and addressee-oriented text production and critical editing taking into account media aspects
- Style guides/editorial guidelines
- Tools/programmes/platforms and data security/data protection/copyright in the content lifecycle (content creation, content management, machine translation ...)
- Data types and data management
- Structured presentation/processing of information in standard formats (Word, Excel, PowerPoint) with a focus on internalisation

Entrance requirements	
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	9/180 (9 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	common required module for B.A. Translation and for B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism
	*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.
Other	The topic of course b) is usually "Communication and Content in Organisations".
	The topic of course c) is usually "Communication and Content: Formats and Applications".

## **Orientation in the Professional Field**

Module XX		Orientation in the Professional Field [Module ID]						
Required or semi-elective module		R: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism						
Credit points (CP) and workload		12 CP = 360 h						
	odule duration (according study course plan)	3 seme	sters					
Courses/ learning formats		Туре	Regular semester*	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self-s	tudy	Credit points
a)	Professional Fields in the Context of Translation and Multilingualism	L	2*	R	2 HpW	69	h	3 CP
b)	Contemporary Interdisciplinary Topics and the Relevance of Translation and Multilingualism	L	3*	R	2 HpW	69	h	3 CP
c)	Seminar on Relevant Professional Fields and/or Interdisciplinary Topics	S	4*	R	2 HpW	159	) h	6 CP
ln	order to complete the modu	le, you h	ave to fulfil the	following req	uirements:			
At	tendance							
Ac	tive participation	according to § 5 subsection 3						
Co	oursework							
М	odule examination	in c): Po	ortfolio or Term P	aper				
Qı	Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences							

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- orient themselves in complex and developing professional fields in the context of translation and multilingualism and reflect upon their own career plans in a realistic way
- situate multilingual and translational action in the context of contemporary global interdisciplinary topics

- Career profiles in the context of translation and multilingualism, future perspectives of the professional fields, opportunities for career entry
- Interdisciplinary perspectives on global interdisciplinary topics such as migration or climate change, with a particular focus on communication practices in multilingual contexts

Entrance requirements	

Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	common required module for B.A. Translation and for B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism
Other	*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.

**B.A. Translation:** Module descriptions (detailed) Last updated: 2022-06-07

#### Degree programme-specific modules

The following two modules and the corresponding courses are multidisciplinary. If resources permit, language-specific courses (with enrolment requirements such as language skills) may be offered in addition to the multidisciplinary courses.

## **Linguistics, Cultural and Translation Studies**

Module XX	Linguistics, Cultural and Translation  [Module ID]  Studies						
Required or semi-elective module	R: B.A. Translation						
Credit points (CP) and workload	15 CP =	= 450 h					
Module duration (according to study course plan)	3 seme	sters					
Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self-study	Credit points	
a) Translation Studies	L	4*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
b) Introduction to Translation- Oriented Cultural Studies	L	5*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
c) Introduction to Translation- Oriented Linguistics	L	5*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
d) Applied Linguistics, Cultural Studies, and Translation	S	6*	R	2 HpW	159 h	6 CP	
In order to complete the modu	le, you h	ave to fulfil the	following req	uirements:			
Attendance							
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3						
Coursework							
Module examination	in d): Project Work or Portfolio or Term Paper						
Qualification goal, learning ou							
After having completed the module, the students are able to							

 describe basics and discuss relationships based on branches of general and/or language-pair specific translation studies (translation and interpreting), such as translation methodology, comparative linguistics, history of translation

Last updated: 2022-06-07

- apply theories and concepts of translation studies to translation tasks multidisciplinary or with regard to one language of study
- describe phenomena, such as institutions, values, patterns of behaviour, literature, media, history, and politics with regard to specific cultures or societies
- methodologically discuss and analyse technical issues using instruments from linguistics, cultural and translation studies
- independently reflect upon and analyse linguistics, cultural and translational contexts
- develop generalisable findings for the translation process and distinguish them from decisions made in an individual text
- present results to an academic audience, orally and in writing, and explain them metalinguistically

- Fundamental branches of translation studies (translation and interpreting), e.g., translation theory, empirical translation studies, history of translation
- Basics, facts, and social developments taking into account cultural studies perspectives (literature, history, and politics) using selected focus areas and examples (multidisciplinary or language-specific)
- Theories and methods on selected topics from the fields of linguistics (multidisciplinary or languagespecific)
- Theories, methods, and issues of translation studies (translation and/or interpreting)
- There is a changing focus between the fields of translation/cultural/linguistic studies related to translation

Entrance requirements	
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	Completion of the module "Basics of Academic Research"
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/relevant language of study
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	15/180 (15 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	at least every other semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	
Other	*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.

## **Translation: Technologies and Processes**

M	odule <mark>XX</mark>	Translation: Technologies and [Module ID] Processes					Module ID]		
	equired or semi-elective odule	R: B.A. Translation							
	edit points (CP) and orkload	15 CP =	: 450 h						
	odule duration (according study course plan)	3 seme	sters						
	Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self-st	Credit points		
a)	Translation: Technologies and Processes a	L	3*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
b)	Translation: Technologies and Processes b	PC	3*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
c)	Translation: Technologies and Processes c	PC	4*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
d)	Translation: Technologies and Processes d	S	5*	R	2 HpW	159	h 6 CP		
In	order to complete the modu	ıle, you h	ave to fulfil the	following req	uirements:				
Att	Attendance								
Ac	tive participation	according to § 5 subsection 3							
Coursework									
Мс	Module examination in d): Project Work or Term Paper or Portfolio								

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

a) Lecture Translation: Technologies and Processes, usually on the topic of Language and Translation Technology

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- describe fundamental language technology components in a modern translator's workstation
- apply fundamental aspects of data processing (file formats, data transfer, conversion, etc.)
- use software tools in the translation process in a targeted manner
- use different processes and tools for terminology extraction, management, and maintenance and describe the respective approaches

B.A. Translation: Module descriptions (detailed) Last updated: 2022-06-07

- describe fundamental methods, systems, and tools from the fields of machine translation, localisation, and project and quality management and discuss relationships
- b) Practice Class Translation: Technologies and Processes, usually on the topic of Terminology Work After having completed the module, the students are able to
  - describe and apply fundamental concepts and methods of terminology work as well as relevant best practices
  - describe and apply research strategies in a variety of resources (corpora, encyclopaedias, lexicons, online dictionaries, etc.)
  - independently develop subject-specific and/or customised terminology
  - organise terminology according to established standards
  - describe and apply fundamental functions of terminology management systems
- c) Practice Class Translation: Technologies and Processes, usually on the topic of Computer-Aided Translation (CAT): Translation Memory, Quality Assurance (QA), Machine Translation (MT)

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- describe and apply fundamental concepts of CAT tools, tools for automated quality assurance, and machine translation systems
- describe fundamental methods of using CAT tools, tools for automated quality assurance, and machine translation systems in the translation environment and apply them independently for different file formats
- describe and apply basics of maintaining translation memories and preparing texts for use with CAT tools
- describe and apply fundamental methods of exchanging translation memories and of aligning texts with CAT tools
- describe fundamental aspects of data security in CAT tools
- d) Seminar Translation: Technologies and Processes, usually on the topic of Project and Quality Management After having completed the module, the students are able to
  - describe fundamental processes and process chains in the field of translation project management and discuss relationships
  - independently set up fundamental translation processes using suitable technologies (terminology management systems, CAT and QA tools, machine translation systems)
  - plan, prepare, and work on simple translation projects

- a) Lecture Translation: Technologies and Processes, usually on the topic of Language and Translation Technology
  - Software tools in the translation process
  - Terminology management and maintenance
  - Integrated translation systems (TMS)
  - Translation project management and quality management
  - Methods and systems for machine translation
- b) Practice Class Translation: Technologies and Processes, usually on the topic of Terminology Work
  - Basic terminology in the field of translation studies

**B.A. Translation:** Module descriptions (detailed)

- Terminology research
- Terminology extraction, processing, and organisation
- Definitions
- Terminology management systems
- c) Practice Class Translation: Technologies and Processes, usually on the topic of Computer-Aided Translation (CAT): Translation Memory, Quality Assurance (QA), Machine Translation (MT)
  - Basic terminology and components of CAT tools
  - Basics of automated quality assurance
  - Distinguishing between CAT tools / terminology management / machine translation
  - Translating texts in different file formats using CAT tools
  - Integrating CAT tools, tools for automated quality assurance, and machine translation into the translation workflow

Last updated: 2022-06-07

- Basics of post-editing
- Aligning texts with CAT tools
- Maintaining translation memories
- Exchanging translation memories in different CAT tools
- d) Seminar Translation: Technologies and Processes, usually on the topic of Project and Quality Management
  - Setting up fundamental processes according to ISO 17100 and ISO 18587 (translation/post-editing revision review)
  - Use of technologies in fundamental translation processes
  - Data security in the translation process
  - Planning, preparing, and working on simple translation projects

Entrance requirements	
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	Completion of the module "Communication and Media"
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	15/180 (15 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	at least every other semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	
Other	*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.

B.A. Translation: Module descriptions (detailed)

Last updated: 2022-06-07

#### Required modules on language competence

Listed below are all required modules on language competence and translation competence that are offered in the B.A. Translation. Enrolment is based on the student's prior knowledge.

If the language of study is Arabic, Italian, Modern Greek, Dutch, Polish, Portuguese, Russian, Spanish, or Turkish, students can enrol in the following modules (for German, the levels are different, which is due to the entrance requirement B2. See below for a corresponding description). If the language of study is French or English, students in the B.A. Translation who have two languages of study can only enrol in one language competence module, since these languages can only be studied with prior knowledge at B1 level.

## Language Competence 1 in Language of Study 1

Mo	dule XX	Language Competence 1 in Language of [Module ID] Study 1						
Req	uired or semi-elective lule	R: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism SE: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism						
	dit points (CP) and kload	12 CP :	= 360 h					
	ule duration (according tudy course plan)	1 seme	ester					
	Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self- study	Credit points	
a)	Language Competence 1a	PC	1*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
b)	Language Competence 1b	PC	1*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
c)	Language Competence 1c	PC	1*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
d)	Language Competence 1d	PC	1*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
In o	rder to complete the mod	ule, you	have to fulfil the	following req	uirements:			
Atte	ndance							
Activ	Active participation according to § 5 subsection 3							
Cou	rsework	in b): W	ritten Examination	(60 min) or P	ortfolio			
Mod	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)							

After having completed the module, the students are able to

use the language of study actively and passively, orally and in writing (reading, listening, writing, speaking) in simple communicative situations (e.g., they know greeting phrases, know how to say thank you and goodbye, can briefly report on wishes/needs, their own person, family, job situation, can write short notes and messages, can formulate simple requests)

Last updated: 2022-06-07

- independently plan and evaluate their progress in learning
- independently recognise linguistic structures and explain them to others
- describe and apply rules of pronunciation
- recognise their own language deficits and develop strategies to overcome them, also through self-study

develop ways to motivate themselves

#### Contents

Basics of the respective language of study and its structures

Reading, listening, writing, speaking in authentic communicative situations

<ul> <li>Reading, listening, writing, speaking in authentic communicative situations</li> </ul>					
Entrance requirements	; not offered for German, English, French				
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	; The courses are aimed at students without prior knowledge				
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/relevant language of study				
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)				
Frequency of the module offer	at least every other semester (winter semester)				
Reasons for compulsory attendance					
Module leader	N. N.				
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation (required/semi-elective module) B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism (required/semi-elective module)				
Other	In the B.A. Translation with two languages of study: If students have the appropriate prior language knowledge, this module is replaced by the module "Translation Competence: Advanced" in the same language of study.  *The regular semesters may vary depending on				
	the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.				

## Language Competence 2 in Language of Study 1

Module XX	Language Competence 2 in Language of Study 1	[Module ID]
Required or semi-elective module	R: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multiling SE: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilir	
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP = 360 h	

Module duration (according to study course plan)	1 semester						
Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self- study	Credit points (CP)	
a) Language Competence 2a	PC	2*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
b) Language Competence 2b	PC	2*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
c) Language Competence 2c	PC	2*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
d) Language Competence 2d	PC	2*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
In order to complete the mod	ule, you	have to fulfil the f	ollowing requ	uirements:			
Attendance							
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3						
Coursework	in b): Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio						
Module examination  Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)						etence	

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- understand the main content of a text when standard language is used to discuss familiar matters (such as from work, school, leisure, etc.)
- deal with a range of communicative situations (such as when travelling in the area where the relevant foreign language is spoken, when reading simple operating instructions, in everyday life)
- discuss familiar topics and personal interests clearly and coherently and understand oral/written messages on these topics (e.g., on experiences, events, dreams, hopes, aims, plans, and opinions)
- infer the meaning of simple unfamiliar words from context
- follow main points of a discussion
- recognise their remaining language deficits and develop strategies to overcome them, also through selfstudy

Students have an advanced vocabulary.

- Reading, writing, listening, speaking in authentic communicative situations
- Authentic culture-specific oral and written texts
- Systematic work on vocabulary

Entrance requirements	Successful completion of the module Language Competence 1 or A2-certificate in the language of study 1
	not offered for German, English, French
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the	
module and/or individual courses of the module	
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/relevant language of study
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	at least every other semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree	B.A. Translation (required/semi-elective module)
programmes	B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism
	(required/semi-elective module)
Other	In the B.A. Translation with two languages of study: If students have the appropriate prior knowledge, they enrol in the module "Regional Competence" instead of "Language Competence 2".
	*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.

## Language Competence 3 in Language of Study 1

Module XX	Language Competence 3 in Language of Study 1					
Required or semi-elective module		. Translation; B.A. A. Translation; B.		_	_	
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP	12 CP = 360 h				
Module duration (according to study course plan)	2 semesters					
Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self- study	Credit points (CP)
a) Language Competence 3a	PC	3*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP

b)	Language Competence 3b	PC	3*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
c)	Language Competence 3c	PC	4*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
d)	Language Competence 3d	PC	4*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
In o	In order to complete the module, you have to fulfil the following requirements:						

	3 - 1					
Attendance						
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3					
Coursework						

Module examination Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- confidently use their advanced active and passive knowledge of the respective language of study for text reception and text production
- write moderately difficult or difficult texts (depending on the topic) in the language of study and correctly apply grammar rules
- describe and apply rules of pronunciation
- describe and apply the rules of phonetic transcription (depending on the language of study and applicability)
- develop an extensive, advanced vocabulary
- express themselves correctly in terms of idiomatic usage and style
- argue in the language of study and present complex topics orally and in writing
- understand complex specialist texts using suitable resources

- Systematic and independent work on vocabulary
- Word formation, language usage, idiomatic phrases, style
- Pronunciation
- Oral expression (e.g., short talks)
- Language varieties (depending on the language of study)
- Grammar (depending on the language of study, e.g., use of articles, tenses, and modes)
- Written text production
- Correspondence in the respective language of study
- Text analysis
- Working with different resources (e.g., dictionaries, parallel texts, corpora) including technical resources

Entrance requirements	Successful completion of the module Language Competence (level B1) or B1-certificate in the language of study 1 not offered for English, German, or French
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/relevant language of study
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester

B.A. Translation: Module descriptions (detailed)

Last updated: 2022-06-07

Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation (required/semi-elective module)  B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism (required/semi-elective module)
Other	*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.

**B.A. Translation:** Module descriptions (detailed)

International students who have German as a language of study do not enrol in the above-mentioned modules. Instead, they enrol in the following language competence modules:

Last updated: 2022-06-07

## **Language Competence 1 German**

Module XX	Lang	Language Competence 1 German [Module ID]						
Required or semi-elective module	R: B.A	R: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism						
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP	12 CP = 360 h						
Module duration (accord to study course plan)	ding 1 seme	1 semester						
Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self- study	Credit points (CP)		
a) Language Compete 1a German	nce PC	1	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
b) Language Compete 1b German	nce PC	1	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
c) Language Compete 1c German	nce PC	1	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
d) Language Compete 1d German	nce PC	1	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
In order to complete the	module, you	have to fulfil the f	ollowing requ	uirements:				
Attendance								
Active participation	accordi	according to § 5 subsection 3						
Coursework								
Module examination	Written	Examination (90 m	nin) or Portfoli	0				

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

Independent language use: After having completed the module, the students have advanced active and passive knowledge of German and are able to confidently use their knowledge for text reception and text production.

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- understand the main content of moderately difficult texts in the language of study (in standard language and spoken at a normal speaking rate) and independently write moderately difficult texts (e.g., write letters, reproduce information, state and justify pros and cons of arguments, report on experiences and events)
- correctly apply grammar rules
- discuss and justify opinions
- argue, discuss causes and consequences of a situation orally and in writing

- describe and correctly apply rules of pronunciation
- explain differences between the norms of oral and written language
- use an extensive, advanced vocabulary

#### Contents

- Reception and production of spoken and written texts with different foci (e.g., pronunciation, grammar, vocabulary, etc.)
- Textual work, text analysis (students will work with texts from different topics)
- Working with different resources (e.g., dictionaries, parallel texts, corpora) including technical resources

Entrance requirements	B2-certificate (German)				
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module					
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German				
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)				
Frequency of the module offer	at least every other semester (winter semester)				
Reasons for compulsory attendance					
Module leader	N. N.				
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation (required module for international students)      B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism (required module for international students)				
Other	In the B.A. Translation with two languages of study: If students have the appropriate prior language knowledge, this module is replaced by the module "Translation Competence: Advanced" in the same language of study.  International students who have a main language that is not a regular language of study at the faculty and who have the appropriate prior language knowledge do not enrol in this module for their language of study 1 German. Instead, they enrol in the module "Transcultural and Multilingual Fields of Action and Actors".				

## **Language Competence 2 German**

Module XX	Language Competence 2 German	[Module ID]
Required or semi-elective module	R: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilin SE: B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism	gualism
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP = 360 h	
Module duration (according to study course plan)	1 semester	

	Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self- study	Credit points	
a)	Language Competence 2a German	PC	2	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
b)	Language Competence 2b German	PC	2	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
c)	Language Competence 2c German	PC	2	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
d)	Language Competence 2d German	PC	2	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
In o	rder to complete the mod	ule, you	have to fulfil the f	ollowing requ	uirements:			
Atte	ndance							
Activ	Active participation according to § 5 subsection 3							
Cou	rsework							
Mod	Module examination Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio							

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

Competent language use: After having completed the module, the students are able to

- understand the main content of complex, longer texts including implicit messages
- follow expert discourse from the areas of study offered in the degree programme; follow selected expert discourse from other topics
- discuss various concrete and abstract topics (including current events and topics in professional settings) in a clear and well-structured manner, even spontaneously, using various connectors and cohesive devices appropriately
- discuss opinions and relationships in a detailed manner, orally and in writing
- understand specialist texts using suitable resources
- confidently use monolingual dictionaries, corpora, and other resources

- Systematic work on vocabulary
- Grammar
- Style
- Reception and production of spoken and written texts
- Presentation techniques
- Text analysis, e.g., using culture-specific and translational texts and topics

Entrance requirements	Successful completion of the module Language Competence 1 German or B2.2-certificate
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	

Language(s) of instruction and examination	German
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	at least every other semester (summer semester)
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation (required module for international students)  B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism (required/semi-elective module for international students)
Other	In the B.A. Translation with two languages of study: If students have the appropriate prior knowledge, they enrol in the module "Regional Competence" instead of "Language Competence 2".

## **Language Competence 3 German**

Module XX	Language Competence 3 German [Module ID]						
Required or semi-elective module		R: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism SE: B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism					
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP	12 CP = 360 h					
Module duration (according to study course plan)	2 seme	esters					
Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Type Regular semester Required/ semi-elective Required/ semi-elective Per semeste r) Contact time (hours per week study points					
a) Language Competence 3a German	PC	3	R	2 HpW	69	) h	3 CP
b) Language Competence 3b German	PC	3	R	2 HpW	69	) h	3 CP
c) Language Competence 3c German	PC	4	R	2 HpW	69	) h	3 CP
d) Language Competence 3d German	PC	4	R	2 HpW	69	) h	3 CP
In order to complete the module, you have to fulfil the following requirements:							

Attendance		
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3	
Coursework		
Module examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio	

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

Competent language use (listening, speaking, reading, and writing skills): After having completed the module, the students are able to

- describe, analyse, and evaluate translation-related text types in terms of form and content and correct and produce these text types in an addressee-oriented and functional manner
- produce complex oral/written texts or summaries on a variety of topics, including critical evaluation
- recognise and correctly use terminology
- recognise and correctly use regional/stylistic language varieties
- explain, understand, and correctly use difficult grammatical constructions
- follow and actively participate in professional lectures and discussions
- understand and analyse challenging academic and literary texts
- confidently use specialised dictionaries, corpora, and other resources

- Textual work (including difficult academic and literary texts)
- Lexis
- Stylistics
- Active and passive language use at a fast speaking rate and with regional, colloquial, subject-related particularities
- Grammatical and stylistic phenomena in specific language use
- Working with specialised dictionaries, corpora, and other technical resources

Entrance requirements	Successful completion of the module Language Competence 2 German or C1-certificate
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	at least every other semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation (required module for international students)  B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism (required/semi-elective module for international students)
Other	*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.

**B.A. Translation:** Module descriptions (detailed)

As their language of study 2, students can choose any language (except German) for which they can prove prior knowledge at B1 level at the start of the degree programme.

Last updated: 2022-06-07

### Language Competence in Language of Study 2

Module XX	Language Competence in Language of Study 2						
Required or semi-elective module	R: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism SE: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism						
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP = 360 h						
Module duration (according to study course plan)	2 semesters**						
Courses/ learning formats	Ty Regular semester Required/ semi-elective Required/ semi-elective Required/ semi-elective Required/ semi-elective Required/ semi-elective Per semeste r) Credit points						
a) Language Competence a	PC	1*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
b) Language Competence b	PC	1*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
c) Language Competence c	PC	2*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
d) Language Competence d	PC	2*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
In order to complete the module	, you	have to fulfil the f	ollowing req	uirements:			
Attendance							
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3						
Coursework	in b): Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio						
Module examination	in d): Written Examination (90 min)						

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- confidently use their advanced active and passive knowledge of the respective language of study for text reception and text production
- write moderately difficult or difficult texts (depending on the topic) in the language of study and correctly apply grammar rules
- describe and apply rules of pronunciation
- describe and apply the rules of phonetic transcription (depending on the language of study and applicability)
- develop an extensive, advanced vocabulary
- express themselves correctly in terms of idiomatic usage and style
- argue in the language of study and present complex topics orally and in writing
- understand complex specialist texts using suitable resources

- Systematic and independent work on vocabulary
- Word formation, language usage, word usage problems, idiomatic phrases
- Pronunciation
- Oral expression (e.g., short talks)
- Language varieties, depending on the language of study (e.g., for English: British and American English / for French: oral and written language)

- Grammar (depending on the language of study, e.g., use of articles, tenses, and modes)
- Written text production
- Correspondence in the respective language of study
- Text analysis
- Depending on the language of study and applicability: compensating different (educational) backgrounds
- Working with different resources (e.g., monolingual and bilingual dictionaries, parallel texts, corpora) including technical resources

Futures assistante	B1-certificate in language of study 2				
Entrance requirements	not offered for German				
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the					
module and/or individual courses of the module					
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/relevant language of study				
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)				
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester				
Reasons for compulsory attendance					
Module leader	N. N.				
Transferability of the module to other degree	B.A. Translation (required/semi-elective module)				
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism (required/semi-elective module)				
Others	*The regular semesters may vary depending on				
Other	the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.				

## **Translation Competence 1: Basics**

Module XX + YY	Translation Competence 1: Basics [Module ID]							
Required or semi-elective module	SE: B.	R: B.A. Translation  SE: B.A. Translation with German as language of study 1 and a language of study 2 without prior knowledge; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism						
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP :	12 CP = 360 h						
Module duration (according to study course plan)	2 seme	2 semesters						
Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per	Self-study	Credit points		

				week per semeste r)		
a) Translation 1a	PC	2*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
b) Translation 1b	PC	2*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
c) Translation 1c	PC	3*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
d) Translation 1d	PC	3*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
In order to complete the mod	ule, you h	nave to fulfil the	following re	quirements:		
Attendance						

Attendance	
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3
Coursework	in b): Written Examination (90 min)
Module examination	in d): Written Examination (90 min)

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- independently and in a methodologically sophisticated way focus on selected subfields of translation studies particularly taking into account language-pair specific and culture-pair specific translationrelevant aspects
- describe, critically evaluate, and practically apply current theories, concepts, and methods of translation studies
- analyse the relationship between translation studies and translation practice
- discuss and apply conceptual tools that are necessary for translating texts in a methodologically sophisticated way and that help justify individual translation decisions
- practically apply competences and methods acquired in the basic modules and introductory modules
- develop fundamental translation competences (e.g., from the fields of translation-relevant text analysis, text production, research, translation technologies), translation strategies and methods and apply them when translating texts (from and into the language of study) of different text types relevant to translation practice
- develop criteria for evaluating and selecting different translation options

- a) is usually an "Introduction to Translation" and b), c), and d) are usually practice classes "Translation". This results in the following module contents:
- Translational action, preparing and carrying out translation commissions
- Translation-relevant linguistic and/or culture-specific phenomena
- Translation-relevant text analysis
- Processes and decisions when translating texts (from and into the language of study) of different text types relevant to translation practice
- Translation-relevant research work, e.g., using printed dictionaries, online dictionaries, terminology databases, corpora or corpus tools, parallel texts, etc.
- Authentic or fictional translation projects

Entrance requirements	If students had no prior knowledge of the			
	language of study at the start of the degree			
	programme: successful completion of the module			
	Language Competence (level B1) or B1-certificate			

	T =		
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	Completion of the module "Communication and Media"		
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/relevant language of study		
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)		
Frequency of the module offer	at least every other semester		
Reasons for compulsory attendance			
Module leader	N. N.		
Transferability of the module to other degree	Required module for the B.A. Translation		
programmes	Semi-elective module for the B.A. Translation with German as language of study 1 and a language of study 2 without prior knowledge		
	Semi-elective module for the B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism		
Other	Students who have German as their language of study 1 can choose this module in their language of study 2 as a semi-elective module, provided they study their language of study 2 without prior language knowledge.		
	*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module: e.g., in the B.A. Translation with the language combination German as main language + language of study 1 + language of study 2 two modules are scheduled: one module "Translation Competence 1: Basics" in language of study 1 and one module "Translation Competence 1: Basics" in language of study 2; further details are provided in the study course plans.		
	International students who have a main language that is not a regular language of study at the faculty do not enrol in this module for their language of study 1 German. Instead, they enrol in the module "Translation Studies and Practice".		

## **Translation Competence 2: Advanced**

Translation Competence 2. Advanced				
Module XX	Translation Competence 2: Advanced	[Module ID]		
Required or semi-elective module	R: B.A. Translation SE: B.A. Translation			
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP = 360 h			
Module duration (according to study course plan)	2 semesters			

Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self-study	Credit points
a) Translation 2a	PC	4*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
b) Translation 2b	PC	4*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
c) Translation 2c	PC	5*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
d) Translation 2d	PC	5*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
In order to complete the modu	le, you h	ave to fulfil the	following req	uirements:		
Attendance						
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3					
Coursework	in b): Written Examination (90 min)					

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

 further develop the competences acquired in the basic modules and introductory modules, e.g., in the fields of translation-relevant text analysis, text production, research, and technologies

in d): Written Examination (90 min)

- discuss, reflect upon, and analyse different types, scenarios, strategies, and methods of translation and interpreting as well as translation-relevant linguistic and cultural phenomena in texts
- further develop translation strategies and methods and apply them in translation practice
- carry out a translational analysis of machine-translated texts and anticipate language-pair specific and text-type specific problems of machine translation

#### **Contents**

Module examination

- a) is usually a practice class "Interpreting" and b), c), and d) are usually practice classes "Translation". This results in the following module contents:
- Translation-relevant text analysis and text production
- Translation-relevant research (printed dictionaries, online dictionaries, terminology databases, corpora or corpus tools, parallel texts, etc.)
- Translation technologies (adequate use of e.g., CAT tools, subtitling software, QA and/or terminology management tools)
- Specific types of translation relevant to professional practice (e.g., interpreting, specialised translation, literary translation, media translation) and their respective scenarios, strategies, and methods
- Translation/interpreting processes and decisions when dealing with complex texts relevant to translation practice
- Culture-specific differences between the discussed text types
- Language-specific, translation-relevant aspects of cultural studies
- Authentic or fictional translation projects
- Machine translation
- Post-editing/revision

Entrance requirements	If students had no prior knowledge of the		
	language of study at the start of the degree		

	programme: successful completion of the module Language Competence (level B1) or B1-certificate
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	Completion of the module "Translation Competence 1: Basics" and "Communication and Media" as well as completion of the practice classes "Terminology Work" and "CAT: Translation Memory, Quality Assurance (QA), Machine Translation (MT)" from the module "Translation: Technologies and Processes".
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/relevant language of study
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	at least every other semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	
Other	For students in the B.A. Translation who have two languages of study: If students have the appropriate prior knowledge of their language of study 1 (level A2 or higher, or, if the language of study 1 is German, B2.1-B2.2), they take this module instead of the module "Language Competence 1 in Language of Study 1".  *The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.

# Additional required modules in the B.A. Translation with one language of study

Required modules for the "B.A. Translation" with one language of study (German or English) are listed below. Students in the B.A. Translation with one language of study can enrol in an additional language (as one of their SEM). (SEM = semi-elective module)

## **Regional Competence**

Module XX	Regi	Regional Competence [Module ID]						
R: B.A. Translation with one language of study German or Er B.A. Translation when combining two languages of study (e. English and French) with prior knowledge (B1 or higher) in la study 1; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism  SE: B.A. Translation with two languages of study								
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP	= 360 h						
Module duration (according to study course plan)	2 semesters							
Courses/ learning formats	Тур	Regular semester*	Required/ semi-elective	Contact time (hours per week per semester)	Self- study	Credit points		
a) Introduction to Regional Competence	PC	1*	SE	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
b) Regional Competence and Translation	PC	2*	SE	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
c) Regional Competence	S	2*	SE	2 HpW	159 h	6 CP		
In order to complete the	module	, you have to fu	ulfil the following r	equirements:				
Attendance								
Active participation	accord	ding to § 5 subs	ection 3					
Coursework								
Module examination	in c): I	in c): Portfolio or Term Paper						

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- research and process information on regions (e.g., defined by geographical, linguistic, economic, or political criteria)
- analyse regional discourses under guidance

 situate regional perspectives on interdisciplinary topics in transcultural contexts under guidance and evaluate the role of translation and multilingualism

Last updated: 2022-06-07

- develop approaches to translating on their own, in the context of transcultural discourses on interdisciplinary topics

#### Contents

- Basics of the relevant region, e.g., in the fields of culture, society, history, media, politics, law, economics
- Interdisciplinary topics such as migration or climate change: regional specificity and transcultural entanglements
- Translational and multilingual action in transcultural discourses on interdisciplinary topics

Entrance requirements	Completion of the module Language Competence (level B1) or B1-certificate in the respective language of study
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/relevant language of study
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism (required module)  B.A. Translation (required/semi-elective module)
Other	For students in the B.A. Translation who have two languages of study: If students have prior knowledge of their language of study 1 (level B1 or higher, or, if the language of study 1 is German, B2.2-C1), they take this module instead of the module "Language Competence 2 in Language of Study 1".
	*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.

## **Translation Studies and Practice**

Module XX	Translation Studies and Practice	[Module ID]
Required or semi- elective module	R: B.A. Translation with one language of study Gowith German as language of study and a main language are language of study at the faculty  SE: B.A. Translation with two languages of study of study English	guage that is not a
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP = 360 h	

Module duration (according to study course plan)	2 semes	2 semesters				
Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semester)	Self- study	Credit points
a) Translation Studies and Practice a	L	5*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
b) Translation Studies and Practice b	PC	5*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
c) Translation Studies and Practice c	S	6*	R	2 HpW	159 h	6 CP
In order to complete the m	odule, you	have to fulfil to	ne following r	equirements:		
Attendance						
Active participation	according	according to § 5 subsection 3				
Coursework						
Module examination	in c): Por	in c): Portfolio or Term Paper or Project Work				
Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences						

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- differentiate between and compare some fundamental positions in translation studies
- differentiate between different practical fields and types of translation
- identify and critically discuss relationships between translation theory and translation practice
- discuss translation-relevant phenomena and developments in the relevant home culture and in German culture
- apply different research techniques that are relevant to translation studies and practice, and analyse their results
- orient themselves in the different phases and processes of major translation projects
- participate in authentic or simulated translation commissions

- Working with texts and assignments to improve the understanding of translation as a complex linguistic, social, and (inter)cultural phenomenon
- Working with topics in translation studies that are relevant to analysing the field of translation
- Working with topics in translation practice related to different professional fields
- Strategies and research techniques in the translation process
- Participating in translation-relevant, scientific-practical tutorials or projects and carrying out translation commissions in the context of market-relevant topics

Entrance requirements	
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	Completion of the modules Translation Competence 1 and Linguistics, Cultural and Translation Studies
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German

Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)			
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester			
Reasons for compulsory attendance				
Module leader	N. N.			
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation with one language of study German (required module)  B.A. Translation with two languages of study and with one language of study English (semi-elective module)			
Other	*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.  International students who have a main language that is not a regular language of study at the faculty take this module for their language of study 1 German instead of the module "Translation Competence 1: Basics".			

## **Language Competence 2 English**

Module XX	Language Competence 2 English [Module ID]					
Required or semi-elective module	R: B.A. Translation with English as sole language of study; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism  SE: B.A. Translation with two languages of study; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism					
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP = 360 h					
Module duration (according to study course plan)	2 semesters					
Courses/ learning formats	Typ e	Regular semeste r	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semester)	Self-study	Credit points
a) Language Competence 2a	PC	3	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
b) Language Competence 2b	PC	3	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
c) Language Competence 2c	PC	4	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
d) Language Competence 2d	PC	4	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
In order to complete the module, you have to fulfil the following requirements:						
Attendance						

Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3
Coursework	in b): Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio
Module examination	in d): Written Examination (90 min)

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

Competent language use (listening, speaking, reading, and writing skills): After having completed the module, the students are able to

- understand and produce/correct complex oral/written texts or summaries on a variety of topics, including critical evaluation, terminology, regional/stylistic language varieties, and difficult grammatical constructions and to do so in an addressee-oriented and functional manner
- follow and actively participate in professional lectures and discussions
- understand and analyse challenging academic and literary texts
- confidently use monolingual dictionaries, corpora, and other resources

#### Contents

- Textual work, including difficult academic and literary texts
- Stylistics
- Active and passive language use at a fast speaking rate and with regional, colloquial, subject-related particularities
- Advanced grammar (exceptions and cases of doubt)
- Working with monolingual dictionaries and technical resources

Entrance requirements	Completion of the module Language Competence English			
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module				
Language(s) of instruction and examination	English/German			
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)			
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester			
Reasons for compulsory attendance				
Module leader	N. N.			
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation with English as language of study (required/semi-elective module)  B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism (required/semi-elective module)			
Other				

#### **Translation Competence 3 English: Professionalisation**

Module XX	Translation Competence 3 English:	[Module ID]
	Professionalisation	

Required or semi-elective module  Credit points (CP) and workload  Module duration (according to study course plan)	R: B.A. Translation with English as sole language of study SE: B.A. Translation with two languages of study; B.A. Translation with German as sole language of study in combination with English as main language  12 CP = 360 h  2 semesters					
Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self- study	Credit points
a) Interpreting English	PC	5	R	2 HpW	59 h	3 CP
b) Translation a English	PC	5	R	2 HpW	59 h	3 CP
c) Translation b English	PC	6	R	2 HpW	59 h	3 CP
d) Translation c English	PC	6	R	2 HpW	59 h	3 CP
In order to complete the mod	ule, you	have to fulfil the f	following requ	uirements:		
Attendance						
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3					
Coursework						
Module examination	in d): Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio					

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are (with regard to the language-pair German-English/English-German) able to

- characterise fundamental issues and problems of specialised translation, literary translation, and media translation
- apply basics in the fields of literary translation, media translation, and specialised translation with regard to current topics and tendencies and based on a scientific foundation
- describe translation strategies and translation processes and apply them to specific texts
- justify translation decisions in the context of literary, media, and specialised translation
- apply their knowledge of standards for evaluating literary, media, and specialised translations
- recognise and describe different fields of interpreting
- act as interpreters in simple situations
- evaluate and further develop their competences in the fields of literary translation, media studies, specialised translation, and interpreting

- Basics of specialised translation, literary translation, media translation, and interpreting
- Specialised translation, literary translation, and media translation English-German
- Literary and multimedia texts
- Processes and decisions when translating literary and multimedia texts

B.A. Translation: Module descriptions (detailed)

- Advanced work on resources and research tools
- Subject-specific, translation-relevant text analysis
- Use of translation-relevant resources (parallel texts and texts containing background information)
- Academic reflection on topics from specialised translation, literary translation, and media translation
   Introduction to interpreting (liaison interpreting specialised interpreting or conference interpreting)

Last updated: 2022-06-07

<ul> <li>Introduction to interpreting (liaison interpreting, special</li> </ul>	alised interpreting, or conference interpreting)
Entrance requirements	<ul> <li>For students with English as language of study: completion of the modules Language Competence English and Translation Competence: Basics (English)</li> <li>For students with English as main language: completion of the modules Language Competence 3 German and Translation Competence: Basics (language pair German-English/English-German)</li> </ul>
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/English
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	at least every other semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation with English as sole language of study (required module)      B.A. Translation with two languages of study (semi-elective module)
Other	Students with English as language of study and students with English as main language can enrol in this module.

## **Cultural Studies English**

Module XX	Cultural Studies English [Module ID]						
Required or semi-elective module		R: B.A. Translation with English as sole language of study SE: B.A. Translation with two languages of study					
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP	12 CP = 360 h					
Module duration (according to study course plan)	2 semesters						
Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	_	elf- udy	Credit points

a) Cultural Studies a English	L	3	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
b) Cultural Studies b English	PC	3	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP	
c) Cultural Studies c English	S	4	R	2 HpW	159 h	6 CP	
In order to complete the module, you have to fulfil the following requirements:							
Attendance							

Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3
Coursework	
Module examination	in c): Portfolio or Term Paper or Project Work

### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- discuss basics of British, North American, and Anglophone cultures
- analyse (inter)cultural relationships and historical-political developments
- develop and analyse theoretical approaches based on current research
- analyse phenomena and processes of understanding of foreign cultures and of their own culture
- critically and academically evaluate cultural and political issues
- describe cultural patterns of perception and interpretation
- analyse cultural studies, literary studies, and literary texts in detail

- Basics of British, North American, and Anglophone cultures
- Cultural products and (inter)cultural relationships as well as historical-political developments
- Cultural patterns of perception and interpretation
- Cultural studies, literary studies, and literary texts

Entrance requirements	Selectable for students with English as language of study
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	Completion of the module Linguistics, Cultural and Translation Studies
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/English
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation with English as sole language of study (required module)  B.A. Translation with two languages of study (semi-elective module)
Other	

## Semi-elective modules

### **Intercultural Communication**

Мо	dule <mark>XX</mark>	Inter	cultural Co	ommunicati	[Module ID]	[Module ID]	
Req	uired or semi-elective dule	SE: B.A. Translation					
	dit points (CP) and kload	12 CP = 360 h					
Module duration (according to study course plan)  2 semesters							
	Courses/ learning formats	Typ Regular e Semester Required/ semi- elective Required/ week per semester) Contact time (hours per week per semester)					
a)	Introduction to Intercultural Communication	PC	5*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
b)	Intercultural Communication a	L	5*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP
c)	Intercultural Communication b	US	6*	R	2 HpW	159 h	6 CP
In o	rder to complete the modu	ıle, you	have to fulfil	the following	requirement	s:	
Atte	ndance						
Activ	ve participation	accor	ding to § 5 sub	section 3			
Cou	rsework	in b):	Written Exami	nation (90 min	) or Oral Exam	ination (15 mir	า)
Mod	lule examination	in c):	Term Paper or	Portfolio			
Ous	Qualification goal learning outcome competences						

### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- recognise and analyse typical phenomena of intercultural and multilingual communication
- describe, analyse, interpret, and classify empirical data or cases and formulate respective recommendations for action

- Theoretical, methodological, and disciplinary basics of intercultural communication
- Advanced and application-oriented special topics of intercultural communication; methods of academic writing
- Current issues and approaches in intercultural communication research

	Entrance requirements	
--	-----------------------	--

Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module				
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German			
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)			
Frequency of the module offer	Practice class and undergraduate seminar: offered both winter and summer semester  Lecture: usually offered both winter and summer semester			
Reasons for compulsory attendance				
Module leader	Prof. Dr. Bernd Meyer			
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	Module is only offered in the B.A. Translation			
Other	*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.			

# **Transcultural and Multilingual Fields of Action and Actors**

Module XX		Transcultural and Multilingual Fields of Action and Actors						
Required or semi-elective module	Germa langua	R: B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism; B.A. Translation with German as language of study and a main language that is not a regular language of study at the faculty SE: B.A. Translation						
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP :	12 CP = 360 h						
Module duration (according to study course plan)	2 semesters							
Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semester*	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self-study	Credit points		
a) Transcultural and     Multilingual Fields of     Action and Actors	L	4*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
b) Legal Foundations in Transcultural and Multilingual Fields of Action and Actors	PC	4*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		

c) Communication in Transcultural and Multilingual Fields of Action	S	5*	R	2 HpW	159 h	6 CP
In order to complete the modu	ule, you have to fulfil the following requirements:					
Attendance						
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3					
Coursework						
Module examination	in c): Te	in c): Term Paper or Portfolio				

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- name different transcultural and multilingual fields of action and actors and describe their functioning and tasks in relation to contemporary interdisciplinary topics
- describe forms of action and communication of these actors
- describe legal foundations in transcultural and multilingual fields of action
- act in complex transcultural and multilingual communicative situations in a reflective manner

- Transcultural and multilingual fields of action and actors (e.g., institutions, organisations, states, public authorities, NGOs, media, companies, civil society)
- Structure of relationships between different actors in transcultural and multilingual fields of action (e.g., state - NGO, individual - intergovernmental organisation)
- Legal foundations in transcultural and multilingual fields of action (e.g., institutions, NGOs)
- Topics relevant to transcultural and multilingual communication contexts, such as language regimes, crisis communication, communication media, etc.
- Success and failure of specific transcultural and multilingual communication processes
- Mediation in specific transcultural and multilingual communication processes

Entrance requirements	
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
	B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism (required module)
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation with German as language of study and a main language that is not a regular language of study at the faculty (required module)
	B.A. Translation (semi-elective module)

\*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.

International students who have a main language that is not a regular language of study at the faculty and who have the appropriate prior language knowledge take this module instead of the module "Language Competence 1 German".

Last updated: 2022-06-07

## **Project**

Module XX	Projec	Project [Module ID]						
Required or semi-elective module	SE: B.A	SE: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism						
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP =	12 CP = 360 h						
Module duration (according to study course plan)	1 seme	1 semester						
Courses/ learning formats	Type Regular semeste r Required/ semi- elective Per semester) Contact time (hours per week per semester) Self-study							
a) Project a	Pr	4*	SE	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
b) Project b	Pr	4*	SE	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
c) Project Seminar	PrS	4*	R	2 HpW	159 h	6 CP		
In order to complete the modu	le, you h	nave to fulfil	the following	requirements:				
Attendance								
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3							
Coursework								
Module examination	Project	Work or Por	tfolio or Term I	Paper				

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- responsibly complete specified tasks in complex and authentic project environments in concert with other project participants
- describe, apply, and reflect upon the basics of project management
- create final products that meet the quality criteria specified in concert with other project participants

- Varying authentic projects, such as from translation practice or research
- Quality management
- Project management

<ul> <li>Participating in translation projects, e.g., at the (sometimes also at the text level)</li> </ul>	ne organisational, research, and technology level
Entrance requirements	Project-specific requirements depending on the language of study according to course descriptions (JOGU-StINe)
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	Project-specific recommendations depending on the language of study/project
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/relevant language(s) of study
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation (semi-elective module)  B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism (semi-elective module)
Other	*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.

## **Work Placement**

Module XX	Work Place	ement		[Module ID]				
Required or semi- elective module	SE: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism							
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP = 360	12 CP = 360 h						
Module duration (according to study course plan)	at least two r	at least two months (full time)*						
Courses/ learning formats	Туре	Regular semeste r	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semester)	Self- study	Credit points		
Work Placement	Work Placement	5	SE	320 h	40 h	12		
In order to complete the m	odule, you ha	ve to fulfil t	ne following r	equirements:				
Attendance	Depending on the requirements of the provider of the work placement							
Active participation								
Coursework	Work Placen	nent Report (	ungraded)					

Module examination	This module is completed without a module examination.
--------------------	--

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- describe the everyday working life in translation-oriented professions as well as professional activities in a multilingual environment
- describe and discuss main translation processes and workflows of an international or internationally oriented company or an international or internationally oriented institution or public authority
- relate and apply the knowledge acquired in theory to practice
- describe and reflect upon specific expectations of translation (or interpreting) in practice
- describe and apply the tools used in the fields of communication and translation technologies and project or quality management
- apply professionally relevant basics, especially in the fields of decision-making, evaluation, meta communication
- work in (intercultural) teams

- Work placement (for a minimum continuous period of eight weeks) in the field of translation and/or multilingualism in international or internationally oriented companies, institutions, or public authorities
- Tasks and processes in the business area of the respective department
- Professional activities in the professional fields of translation and interpreting and/or in a multilingual environment, e.g., translating texts from and into the language of study, terminology work, proofreading, project management
- Where possible, general tasks such as financial accounting, planning and controlling, quality management, marketing, customer acquisition and customer service

Entrance requirements				
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module				
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/relevant language(s) of study			
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	0/180 (0 CP out of 180 CP)			
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester			
Reasons for compulsory attendance	According to the requirements of the provider of the work placement			
Module leader	N. N.			
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism			
Other	<ul> <li>The work placement must be related to the areas of study offered in the degree programme.</li> <li>Students are usually responsible for finding a work placement.</li> <li>*Students can either undertake the work placement for a minimum continuous period of eight weeks (full time) or over a longer period alongside their studies.</li> </ul>			

<ul> <li>The work placement can be accompanied by an</li> </ul>
additional seminar or colloquium offering
students the opportunity for mutual exchange.

## **Basic Module English**

Module XX	J	Basi	ic Modu	[Module	[Module ID]		
Required or semi-elec	tive module	SE: B	3.A. Trans	slation; B.A.	Franscultural	ity and Mu	Itilingualism
Credit points (CP) and	workload	12 CF	P = 360 h				
Module duration (acco	rding to study	2 semesters					
Courses/ learning formats		Тур е	Regu lar seme ster	Required/ semi- elective	Contact time (hours per week per semeste r)	Self- study	Credit points
a) Language Compe	tence a English	PC	4*	R	2 HpW	59 h	3 CP
b) Language Compe	tence b English	PC	4*	R	2 HpW	59 h	3 CP
c) Language Compe	tence c English	PC	5*	R	2 HpW	59 h	3 CP
d) Language Compe	tence d English	PC	5*	R	2 HpW	59 h	3 CP
In order to complete the	ne module, you h	nave to	fulfil the	following re	quirements:		
Attendance							
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3						
Coursework							
Module examination	in d): Written Ex	aminat	ion (90 m	in)			

## Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- use their English knowledge actively and passively, orally and in writing (reading, listening, writing, speaking) in simple and more complex communicative situations
- produce texts of different types
- develop and apply research techniques to improve their English skills
- recognise their own language deficits and develop strategies to overcome them, also through self-study
- develop ways to motivate themselves

- Reading, listening, writing, speaking in authentic communicative situations
- Text types
- Reflective work with monolingual and bilingual dictionaries, corpora, and other resources as well as machine translation to improve their own language competence
- Strategies for quality assurance of texts

Entrance requirements	<ul> <li>Prior knowledge of English (minimum level A1)</li> <li>This module is selectable for students who neither have English as language of study nor English as main language.</li> </ul>
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	
Language(s) of instruction and examination	English/German (depending on the level of competence)
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)
Frequency of the module offer	usually offered both winter and summer semester
Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Module leader	N. N.
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism
	This module is aimed at advancing English language competence for students who did not choose English as their language of study.
Other	Where possible, classes are held in parallel courses that are differentiated based on the level of competence.
	*The details on the regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.

# Interpreting

Module XX	Interp	reting	[Module ID]	1					
Required or semi-elective module	SE: B.A	SE: B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism							
Credit points (CP) and workload	12 CP :	12 CP = 360 h							
Module duration (according to study course plan)	2 seme	2 semesters							
Courses/ learning formats	Type Regular semeste r elective Contact time (hours per week per semester) Credit points								
a) Note-taking	PC	4*	R	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP			
b) Interpreting a	PC	4*	SE	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP			

c) Interpreting b	PC	5*	SE	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
d) Interpreting c	PC	5*	SE	2 HpW	69 h	3 CP		
In order to complete the module, you have to fulfil the following requirements:								
Attendance								
Active participation	according to § 5 subsection 3							
Coursework								
Module examination	in d): Aı	nnotated Inte	erpreting Task**	or Portfolio				

#### Qualification goal, learning outcome, competences

After having completed the module, the students are able to

- describe and discuss the main theoretical basics of interpreting
- apply this theoretical knowledge in interpreting practice
- recognise language-pair specific, mode-specific, and setting-specific challenges and strategies
- develop and advance their own approach to note-taking
- reflect upon elements of successful communication
- analyse their communication and presentation skills and develop ways to optimise them
- (depending on the individual orientation of the module) describe fundamental aspects of role concepts,
   research competence, terminology work, etc. and apply them in interpreting practice

- Introduction to the theory of note-taking and development of an individual approach to note-taking
- Depending on the individual orientation of the module: overview of different interpreting settings and interpreting modes / basics of interpreting in language-pair specific courses / aspects relevant to interpreting (e.g., research, terminology work, presentation) / basic strategies for interpreting in different social settings / language-pair specific basics of simultaneous interpreting and consecutive interpreting
- Language-pair specific basics of simultaneous interpreting and consecutive interpreting (usually from/into the native language)

Futuanas vasuvinamants				
Entrance requirements				
Recommended participation requirement(s) for	Requirements for language-pair specific interpreting			
the module and/or individual courses of the	the courses: Language competence in both languages			
module	Before attending the language-pair specific practice classes, students should attend the course Note-taking (a)			
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German/relevant language of study			
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	12/180 (12 CP out of 180 CP)			
Frequency of the module offer	offered both winter and summer semester			
Reasons for compulsory attendance				
Module leader	N. N.			
Transferability of the module to other degree programmes	B.A. Translation; B.A. Transculturality and Multilingualism			
Other	<ul> <li>Note-taking (a) is a multidisciplinary practice class</li> <li>(b) is usually a multidisciplinary practice class related to interpreting (depending on what is</li> </ul>			

offered: introduction to types of interpreting, presentation, research technique, terminology, intercultural communication, etc.). Depending on what is offered, students can alternatively enrol in: language-pair specific interpreting courses (consecutive interpreting, simultaneous interpreting, liaison interpreting, public service interpreting, speech-to-text interpreting, interpreting into Easy Language, etc.)

Last updated: 2022-06-07

- c) and d) are usually either multidisciplinary interpreting courses or language-pair specific interpreting courses (depending on what is offered, multidisciplinary e.g., public service interpreting, interpreting into Easy Language, introduction to types of interpreting; language-pair specific e.g., consecutive interpreting, simultaneous interpreting, liaison interpreting, public service interpreting, speech-to-text interpreting, interpreting into Easy Language, etc.).
- \*The regular semesters may vary depending on the use of the module; further details are provided in the study course plans.
- \*\*Annotated interpreting task = written annotation of an independently performed interpreting task (attached as an audio or video file) in terms of communicative context, text-specific challenges, applying interpreting and communication strategies, analysing strengths and weaknesses of the interpreting task as well as resulting individual learning objectives.

Module ID	Course Type	Module/Course Name	ECTS	Exam(ination) Type	Exam(ination) Name	Grading System
		Multi	idisciplina	ary Required Modules		
			•	, ,		
M.06.843.0010		Basics of Academic Research	9			
06.843.0010	PC	Introduction to Academic Research	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.843.0011	L	Academic Methods	3	Participation	Participation	p/f
06.843.0012	L	Perspectives on Translation, Transculturality, and Multilingualism	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio	Individual Grades
M.06.843.0020		Communication and Media	9			
06.843.0020	PC	Text Reception and Text Production	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.843.0021	PC	Communication and Media a	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.843.0022	PC	Communication and Media b	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio	Individual Grades
M.06.843.0030		Orientation in the Professional Field	12			
06.843.0030	L	Professional Fields in the Context of Translation and Multilingualism	3	Participation	Participation	p/f
06.843.0031	L	Contemporary Interdisciplinary Topics and the Relevance of Translation and Multilingualism	3	Participation	Participation	p/f
06.843.0032	S	Seminar on Relevant Professional Fields and/or Interdisciplinary Topics	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.843.0040		Linguistics, Cultural and Translation Studies	15			
06.843.0040	L	Translation Studies	3	Participation	Participation	p/f
06.843.0041	L	Introduction to Translation-Oriented Cultural Studies	3	Participation	Participation	
06.843.0042	L	Introduction to Translation-Oriented Linguistics	3	Participation	Participation	p/f
06.843.0043	S	Applied Linguistics, Cultural Studies, and Translation	6	Module Examination	Project Work or Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.843.0050		Translation: Technologies and Processes	15			
06.843.0050	L	Translation: Technologies and Processes a	3	Participation	Participation	p/f
06.843.0051	PC	Translation: Technologies and Processes b	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.843.0052	PC	Translation: Technologies and Processes c	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.843.0053	S	Translation: Technologies and Processes d	6	Module Examination	Project Work or Term Paper or Portfolio	

		Languag	e Competen	ice 1 in Language of Stud	y 1	
M.06.BA.010.0010		Language Competence 1 Arabic	12			
06.BA.010.0010	PC	Language Competence 1a Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0011	PC	Language Competence 1b Arabic	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.010.0012	PC	Language Competence Arabic 1c	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0013	PC	Language Competence Arabic 1d	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.880.0010		Language Competence 1 German	12			
06.BA.880.0010	PC	Language Competence 1a German	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.880.0011	PC	Language Competence 1b German	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.880.0012	PC	Language Competence 1c German	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.880.0013	PC	Language Competence 1d German	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio	
M.06.BA.084.0010		Language Competence 1 Italian	12			
06.BA.084.0010	PC	Language Competence 1 Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0011	PC	Language Competence 1b Italian	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or	p/f
00.27.1100 110022		zangaage competence za manan			Portfolio	P7.
06.BA.084.0012	PC	Language Competence 1c Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0013	PC	Language Competence 1d Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)	
M.06.BA.043.0010		Language Competence 1 Modern Greek	12			
06.BA.043.0010	PC	Language Competence 1a Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0011	PC	Language Competence 1b Modern Greek	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or	p/f
	'			-55.55 TOTA	Portfolio	F7:
06.BA.043.0012	PC	Language Competence 1c Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0013	PC	Language Competence 1d Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	

M.06.BA.119.0010		Language Competence 1 Dutch	12			
06.BA.119.0010	PC	Language Competence 1a Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0011	PC	Language Competence 1b Dutch	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.119.0012	PC	Language Competence 1c Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0013	PC	Language Competence 1d Dutch	3	<b>Active Participation</b>	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.206.0010		Language Competence 1 Polish	12			
06.BA.206.0010	PC	Language Competence 1a Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0011	PC	Language Competence 1b Polish	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.206.0012	PC	Language Competence 1c Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0013	PC	Language Competence 1d Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	
					Examination (15 min)	
M.06.BA.131.0010		Language Competence 1 Portuguese	12			
06.BA.131.0010	PC	Language Competence 1a Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.131.0011	PC	Language Competence 1b Portuguese	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.131.0012	PC	Language Competence 1c Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.131.0013	PC	Language Competence 1d Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	<b>Portfolio or Oral Language Competence</b>	
					Examination (15 min)	
M.06.BA.139.0010		Language Competence 1 Russian	12			
06.BA.139.0010	PC	Language Competence 1 Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0011	PC	Language Competence 1b Russian	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or	p/f
					Portfolio	
06.BA.139.0012	PC	Language Competence 1c Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0013	PC	Language Competence 1d Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	
					Examination (15 min)	

M.06.BA.150.0010		Language Competence 1 Spanish	12			
06.BA.150.0010	PC	Language Competence 1a Spanish	3	<b>Active Participation</b>	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0011	PC	Language Competence 1b Spanish	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.150.0012	PC	Language Competence 1c Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0013	PC	Language Competence 1d Spanish	3	<b>Active Participation</b>	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	<b>Portfolio or Oral Language Competence</b>	
					Examination (15 min)	

M.06.BA.158.0010		Language Competence 1 Turkish	12			
06.BA.158.0010	PC	Language Competence 1a Turkish	3	<b>Active Participation</b>	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0011	PC	Language Competence 1b Turkish	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.158.0012	PC	Language Competence 1c Turkish	3	<b>Active Participation</b>	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0013	PC	Language Competence 1d Turkish	3	<b>Active Participation</b>	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	Individual Grades
					Examination (15 min)	

		Languag	e Competer	nce 2 in Language of Stud	y 1	
M.06.BA.010.0020		Language Competence 2 Arabic	12			
06.BA.010.0020	PC	Language Competence 2a Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0021	PC	Language Competence 2b Arabic	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.010.0022	PC	Language Competence 2c Arabic	3	<b>Active Participation</b>	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0023	PC	Language Competence 2d Arabic	3	<b>Active Participation</b>	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.880.0020		Language Competence 2 German	12			
06.BA.880.0020	PC	Language Competence 2a German	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.880.0021	PC	Language Competence 2b German	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.880.0022	PC	Language Competence 2c German	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.880.0023	PC	Language Competence 2d German	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	<b>Individual Grades</b>
				Examination	Portfolio	
M.06.BA.084.0020		Language Competence 2 Italian	12			
06.BA.084.0020	PC	Language Competence 2a Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0021	PC	Language Competence 2b Italian	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.084.0022	PC	Language Competence 2c Italian	3	<b>Active Participation</b>	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0023	PC	Language Competence 2d Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	<b>Individual Grades</b>
				Examination	<b>Portfolio or Oral Language Competence</b>	
					Examination (15 min)	
M.06.BA.043.0020		Language Competence 2 Modern Greek	12			
06.BA.043.0020	PC	Language Competence 2a Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0021	PC	Language Competence 2b Modern Greek	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or	p/f
					Portfolio	
06.BA.043.0022	PC	Language Competence 2c Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0023	PC	Language Competence 2d Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	<b>Portfolio or Oral Language Competence</b>	
					Examination (15 min)	

M.06.BA.119.0020		Language Competence 2 Dutch	12			
06.BA.119.0020	PC	Language Competence 2a Dutch	3	<b>Active Participation</b>	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0021	PC	Language Competence 2b Dutch	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.119.0022	PC	Language Competence 2c Dutch	3	<b>Active Participation</b>	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0023	PC	Language Competence 2d Dutch	3	<b>Active Participation</b>	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.206.0020		Language Competence 2 Polish	12			
06.BA.206.0020	PC	Language Competence 2a Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0021	PC	Language Competence 2b Polish	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.206.0022	PC	Language Competence 2c Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0023	PC	Language Competence 2d Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.131.0020		Language Competence 2 Portuguese	12			
06.BA.131.0020	PC	Language Competence 2a Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.131.0021	PC	Language Competence 2b Portuguese	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.131.0022	PC	Language Competence 2c Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.131.0023	PC	Language Competence 2d Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.139.0020		Language Competence 2 Russian	12			
06.BA.139.0020	PC	Language Competence 2a Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0021	PC	Language Competence 2b Russian	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.139.0022	PC	Language Competence 2c Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0023	PC	Language Competence 2d Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)	

M.06.BA.150.0020		Language Competence 2 Spanish	12			
06.BA.150.0020	PC	Language Competence 2a Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0021	PC	Language Competence 2b Spanish	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.150.0022	PC	Language Competence 2c Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0023	PC	Language Competence 2d Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	<b>Portfolio or Oral Language Competence</b>	
					Examination (15 min)	

M.06.BA.158.0020		Language Competence 2 Turkish	12			
06.BA.158.0020	PC	Language Competence 2a Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0021	PC	Language Competence 2b Turkish	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.158.0022	PC	Language Competence 2c Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0023	PC	Language Competence 2d Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)	Individual Grades

		Languag	ge Competer	nce 3 in Language of Stud	y 1	
M.06.BA.010.0030		Language Competence 3 Arabic	12			
06.BA.010.0030	PC	Language Competence 3 Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0031	PC	Language Competence 3c Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0032	PC	Language Competence 3d Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
00.BA.010.0033	10	Language competence 3d Arabic	3	Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	marviadar Grades
				Lamination	Examination (15 min)	
	·			:		
<b>M.06.BA.880.0030</b> 06.BA.880.0030	PC	Language Competence 3 German	<b>12</b>	Active Participation	Active Participation	n /f
06.BA.880.0030 06.BA.880.0031	PC	Language Competence 3a German	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
		Language Competence 3b German		Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.880.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c German	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.880.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d German	3	Active Participation  Final Module	Active Participation	p/f Individual Grades
				Examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio	individual Grades
M.06.BA.084.0030	PC	Language Competence 3 Italian	12	A ativa Dantisinatian	Antico Doubinination	m /f
06.BA.084.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0031		Language Competence 3b Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	
					Examination (15 min)	
M.06.BA.043.0030		Language Competence 3 Modern Greek	12			
06.BA.043.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	<b>Portfolio or Oral Language Competence</b>	
					Examination (15 min)	

M.06.BA.119.0030		Language Competence 3 Dutch	12			
06.BA.119.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	
					Examination (15 min)	
M.06.BA.206.0030		Language Competence 3 Polish	12			
06.BA.206.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	
					Examination (15 min)	
M.06.BA.131.0030		Language Competence 3 Portuguese	12			
06.BA.131.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.131.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.131.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	/£
00 04 404 0000				Active Farticipation	/ tetive i di dicipation	p/f
U6.BA.131.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
Ub.BA.131.0033		Language Competence 3d Portuguese	3	· ·	·	
Ub.BA.131.0033		Language Competence 3d Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
U6.BA.131.UU33		Language Competence 3d Portuguese	3	Active Participation Final Module	Active Participation Written Examination (90 min) or	p/f
06.BA.131.0033 M.06.BA.139.0030		Language Competence 3d Portuguese  Language Competence 3 Russian	12	Active Participation Final Module	Active Participation  Written Examination (90 min) or  Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	p/f
M.06.BA.139.0030				Active Participation Final Module	Active Participation  Written Examination (90 min) or  Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	p/f Individual Grades
<b>M.06.BA.139.0030</b> 06.BA.139.0030	PC	Language Competence 3 Russian	12	Active Participation Final Module Examination	Active Participation Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)	p/f
	PC PC	Language Competence 3 Russian Language Competence 3a Russian	12 3	Active Participation Final Module Examination  Active Participation	Active Participation Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)  Active Participation	p/f Individual Grades p/f
<b>M.06.BA.139.0030</b> 06.BA.139.0030 06.BA.139.0031	PC PC	Language Competence 3 Russian Language Competence 3a Russian Language Competence 3b Russian	12 3 3	Active Participation Final Module Examination  Active Participation Active Participation	Active Participation Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)  Active Participation Active Participation	p/f Individual Grades  p/f p/f
M.06.BA.139.0030 06.BA.139.0030 06.BA.139.0031 06.BA.139.0032	PC PC PC	Language Competence 3 Russian Language Competence 3a Russian Language Competence 3b Russian Language Competence 3c Russian	12 3 3 3	Active Participation Final Module Examination  Active Participation Active Participation Active Participation	Active Participation Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)  Active Participation Active Participation Active Participation	p/f Individual Grades  p/f p/f p/f p/f
M.06.BA.139.0030 06.BA.139.0030 06.BA.139.0031 06.BA.139.0032	PC PC PC	Language Competence 3 Russian Language Competence 3a Russian Language Competence 3b Russian Language Competence 3c Russian	12 3 3 3	Active Participation Final Module Examination  Active Participation Active Participation Active Participation Active Participation Active Participation	Active Participation Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio or Oral Language Competence Examination (15 min)  Active Participation Active Participation Active Participation Active Participation Active Participation	p/f Individual Grades  p/f p/f p/f p/f p/f

M.06.BA.150.0030		Language Competence 3 Spanish	12			
06.BA.150.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	<b>Portfolio or Oral Language Competence</b>	
					Examination (15 min)	
				ı		
M.06.BA.158.0030		Language Competence 3 Turkish	12			
<b>M.06.BA.158.0030</b> 06.BA.158.0030	PC	Language Competence 3 Turkish Language Competence 3a Turkish	<b>12</b>	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0030	PC PC			Active Participation Active Participation	,	p/f p/f
06.BA.158.0030		Language Competence 3a Turkish		•	Active Participation	
06.BA.158.0030 06.BA.158.0031	PC	Language Competence 3a Turkish Language Competence 3b Turkish		Active Participation	Active Participation Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0030 06.BA.158.0031 06.BA.158.0032	PC PC	Language Competence 3a Turkish Language Competence 3b Turkish Language Competence 3c Turkish		Active Participation Active Participation	Active Participation Active Participation Active Participation	p/f p/f
06.BA.158.0030 06.BA.158.0031 06.BA.158.0032	PC PC	Language Competence 3a Turkish Language Competence 3b Turkish Language Competence 3c Turkish		Active Participation Active Participation Active Participation	Active Participation Active Participation Active Participation Active Participation	p/f p/f p/f

		Lar	nguage Compete	nce in Language of Study	2	
M OC DA 040 0020		Language Commentence 2 Ambie	42			
M.06.BA.010.0030	D.C.	Language Competence 3 Arabic	12	A ski ve De ski sir ski su	A stirre Dentision stirre	/£
06.BA.010.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	
					Examination (15 min)	
M.06.BA.008.0010		Language Competence English	12			
06.BA.008.0010	PC	Language Competence a English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0011	PC	Language Competence b English	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or	p/f
00.5/1.000.0011	10	Eurigaage competence b English		Course Work	Portfolio	P/ 1
06.BA.008.0012	PC	Language Competence c English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0013	PC	Language Competence d English	3	<b>Module Examination</b>	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.059.0010		Language Competence French	12			
06.BA.059.0010	PC	Language Competence a French	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.059.0011	PC	Language Competence b French	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or	p/f
					Portfolio	
06.BA.059.0012	PC	Language Competence c French	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.059.0013	PC	Language Competence d French	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
				Examination		
M.06.BA.084.0030	D.C.	Language Competence 3 Italian	12	A D	A B	/r
06.BA.084.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	
					Examination (15 min)	

M.06.BA.043.0030		Language Competence 3 Modern Greek	12			
06.BA.043.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	<b>Portfolio or Oral Language Competence</b>	
					Examination (15 min)	
M.06.BA.119.0030		Language Competence 3 Dutch	12			
06.BA.119.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	
					Examination (15 min)	
M.06.BA.206.0030		Language Competence 3 Polish	12			
06.BA.206.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	
					Examination (15 min)	
M.06.BA.131.0030		Language Competence 3 Portuguese	12			
06.BA.131.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.131.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.131.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
						16
	PC	Language Competence 3d Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
	PC	Language Competence 3d Portuguese	3	Active Participation  Final Module	Active Participation  Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
06.BA.131.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Portuguese	3	•	·	

M.06.BA.139.0030		Language Competence 3 Russian	12			
06.BA.139.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	<b>Portfolio or Oral Language Competence</b>	
					Examination (15 min)	
M.06.BA.150.0030		Language Competence 3 Spanish	12			
06.BA.150.0030	PC	Language Competence 3 Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0031	PC	Language Competence 3c Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0032	PC	Language Competence 3d Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
30.DA.130.0033	10	Eurigaage competence sa spanish	3	Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	Portfolio or Oral Language Competence	
				ZAGIIIIGGOII	Examination (15 min)	
			ı			
M.06.BA.158.0030		Language Competence 3 Turkish	12			
06.BA.158.0030	PC	Language Competence 3a Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0031	PC	Language Competence 3b Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0032	PC	Language Competence 3c Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0033	PC	Language Competence 3d Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Final Module	Written Examination (90 min) or	Individual Grades
				Examination	<b>Portfolio or Oral Language Competence</b>	

		Tran	slation (	Competence 1: Basics		
M.06.BA.010.0040		Translation Competence 1 Arabic: Basics	12			
06.BA.010.0040	PC	Translation 1a Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0041	PC	Translation 1b Arabic	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.010.0042	PC	Translation 1c Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0043	PC	Translation 1d Arabic	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.008.0040		Translation Competence 1 English: Basics	12			
06.BA.008.0040	PC	Translation 1a English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0041	PC	Translation 1b English	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.008.0042	PC	Translation 1c English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0043	PC	Translation 1d English	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.059.0040		Translation Competence 1 French: Basics	12			
06.BA.059.0040	PC	Translation 1a French	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.059.0041	PC	Translation 1b French	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.059.0042	PC	Translation 1c French	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.059.0043	PC	Translation 1d French	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.084.0040		Translation Competence 1 Italian: Basics	12			
06.BA.084.0040	PC	Translation 1a Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0041	PC	Translation 1b Italian	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.084.0042	PC	Translation 1c Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0043	PC	Translation 1d Italian	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.043.0040		Translation Competence 1 Modern Greek: Basics	12			
06.BA.043.0040	PC	Translation 1a Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0041	PC	Translation 1b Modern Greek	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.043.0042	PC	Translation 1c Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0043	PC	Translation 1d Modern Greek	3	<b>Module Examination</b>	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades

M.06.BA.119.0040		Translation Competence 1 Dutch: Basics	12			
06.BA.119.0040	PC	Translation 1a Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0041	PC	Translation 1b Dutch	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.119.0042	PC	Translation 1c Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0043	PC	Translation 1d Dutch	3	<b>Module Examination</b>	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.206.0040		Translation Competence 1 Polish: Basics	12			
06.BA.206.0040	PC	Translation 1a Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0041	PC	Translation 1b Polish	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.206.0042	PC	Translation 1c Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0043	PC	Translation 1d Polish	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.131.0040		Translation Competence 1 Portuguese: Basics	12			
06.BA.131.0040	PC	Translation 1a Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.131.0041	PC	Translation 1b Portuguese	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.131.0042	PC	Translation 1c Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.131.0043	PC	Translation 1d Portuguese	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.139.0040		Translation Competence 1 Russian: Basics	12			
06.BA.139.0040	PC	Translation 1a Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0041	PC	Translation 1b Russian	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.139.0042	PC	Translation 1c Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0043	PC	Translation 1d Russian	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.150.0040		Translation Competence 1 Spanish: Basics	12			
06.BA.150.0040	PC	Translation 1a Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0041	PC	Translation 1b Spanish	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.150.0042	PC	Translation 1c Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0043	PC	Translation 1d Spanish	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
00.57 1.130.00 13	1.0	Translation 14 Spanish		Module Examination	Written Examination (30 mm)	marriadar crades
M.06.BA.158.0040		Translation Competence 1 Turkish: Basics	12			
06.BA.158.0040	PC	Translation 1a Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0041	PC	Translation 1b Turkish	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.158.0042		Translation 1c Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0042	PC	Halisiation It Fulkish	, ,	Active Faiticipation	Active Farticipation	

Translation Competence 2: Advanced							
M.06.BA.010.0050		Translation Competence 2 Arabic: Advanced	12				
06.BA.010.0050	PC	Translation 2a Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f	
06.BA.010.0051	PC	Translation 2b Arabic	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f	
06.BA.010.0052	PC	Translation 2c Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f	
06.BA.010.0053	PC	Translation 2d Arabic	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades	
M.06.BA.008.0050		Translation Competence 2 English: Advanced	12				
06.BA.008.0050	PC	Translation 2a English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f	
06.BA.008.0051	PC	Translation 2b English	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f	
06.BA.008.0052	PC	Translation 2c English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f	
06.BA.008.0053	PC	Translation 2d English	3	<b>Module Examination</b>	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades	
<b>M.06.BA.059.0050</b> 06.BA.059.0050	PC	Translation Competence 2 French: Advanced  Translation 2a French	<b>12</b>	Active Participation	Active Participation	n/f	
	PC	Translation 2a French	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f	
06.BA.059.0051	PC	Translation 2b French	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f	
06.BA.059.0052	PC	Translation 2c French	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f	
06.BA.059.0053	PC	Translation 2d French	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades	
M.06.BA.084.0050		Translation Competence 2 Italian: Advanced	12				
06.BA.084.0050	PC	Translation 2a Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f	
06.BA.084.0051	PC	Translation 2b Italian	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f	
06.BA.084.0052	PC	Translation 2c Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f	
06.BA.084.0053	PC	Translation 2d Italian	3	<b>Module Examination</b>	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades	
M.06.BA.043.0050		Translation Competence 2 Modern Greek: Advanced	12				
06.BA.043.0050	PC	Translation 2a Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f	
06.BA.043.0051	PC	Translation 2b Modern Greek	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f	
06.BA.043.0052	PC	Translation 2c Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f	
06.BA.043.0053	PC	Translation 2d Modern Greek	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades	

M.06.BA.119.0050		Translation Competence 2 Dutch: Advanced	12			
06.BA.119.0050	PC	Translation 2a Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0051	PC	Translation 2b Dutch	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.119.0052	PC	Translation 2c Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0053	PC	Translation 2d Dutch	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.206.0050		Translation Competence 2 Polish: Advanced	12			
06.BA.206.0050	PC	Translation 2a Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0051	PC	Translation 2b Polish	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.206.0052	PC	Translation 2c Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0053	PC	Translation 2d Polish	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.131.0050		Translation Competence 2 Portuguese:	12			
06.BA.131.0050	PC	Advanced Translation 2a Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.131.0051	PC	Translation 2b Portuguese	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.131.0052	PC	Translation 25 Fortuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.131.0053	PC	Translation 2d Portuguese	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.139.0050		Translation Competence 2 Russian: Advanced	12			
06.BA.139.0050	PC	Translation 2a Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0051	PC	Translation 2b Russian	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.139.0052	PC	Translation 2c Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0053	PC	Translation 2d Russian	3	<b>Module Examination</b>	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.150.0050		Translation Competence Spanish: Advanced	12			
06.BA.150.0050	PC	Translation 2a Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0051	PC	Translation 2b Spanish	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
06.BA.150.0052	PC	Translation 2c Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0053	PC	Translation 2d Spanish	3	<b>Module Examination</b>	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.158.0050		Translation Competence 2 Turkish: Advanced	12			
06.BA.158.0050	PC	Translation 2a Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0051	PC	Translation 2b Turkish	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min)	p/f
00 01 150 0050		Translation 2s Turkish	2	A sale on Densal singertine	A ations Deneticinantian	
06.BA.158.0052	PC	Translation 2c Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f

		Additional Required Modul	loc in the I	A Translation with One	Language of Study	
		Additional Required Modul	ies in the i	S.A. Translation with One	Language of Study	
M.06.BA.880.0070		Regional Competence German	12			
06.BA.880.0070	PC	Introduction to Regional Competence German	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.880.0071	PC	Regional Competence and Translation German	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.880.0072	S	Regional Competence German	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.008.0070		Regional Competence English	12			
06.BA.008.0070	PC	Introduction to Regional Competence English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0071	PC	Regional Competence and Translation English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0072	S	Regional Competence English	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.880.0080		Translation Studies and Practice	12			
06.BA.880.0080	L	Translation Studies and Practice a	3	Participation	Participation	p/f
06.BA.880.0081	PC	Translation Studies and Practice b	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.880.0082	S	Translation Studies and Practice c	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper or Project Work	• •
M.06.BA.008.0020	!	Language Competence 2 English	12	<u>'</u>		
06.BA.008.0020	PC	Language Competence 2a English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0021	PC	Language Competence 2b English	3	Course Work	Written Examination (60 min) or Portfolio	p/f
06.BA.008.0022	PC	Language Competence 2c English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0023	PC	Language Competence 2d English	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.008.0060		Translation Competence 3 English: Professionalisation	12			
06.BA.008.0060	PC	Interpreting English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0061	PC	Translation a English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0062	PC	Translation b English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0063	PC	Translation c English	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min) or Portfolio	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.008.0100		Cultural Studies English	12			
06.BA.008.0100	L	Cultural Studies a English	3	Participation	Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0101	PC	Cultural Studies b English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0102	S	Cultural Studies c English	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper or Project Work	1.

			Semi-El	ective Modules		
M.06.IKK.0010		Intercultural Communication	12			
06.IKK.0010	PC	Introduction to Intercultural Communication	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				·	·	
06.IKK.0011	L	Intercultural Communication a	3	Course Work	Written Examination (90 min) or Oral	p/f
					Examination (15 min)	
06.IKK.0012	US	Intercultural Communication b	6	Module Examination	Term Paper or Portfolio	Individual Grades
M.06.843.0080		Transcultural and Multilingual Fields of Action	12			
		and Actors				
06.843.0080	L	Transcultural and Multilingual Fields of Action	3	Participation	Participation	p/f
		and Actors			·	
06.843.0081	PC	Legal Foundations in Transcultural and	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
		Multilingual Fields of Action				
06.843.0082	S	Communication in Transcultural and Multilingual	6	Module Examination	Term Paper or Portfolio	Individual Grades
		Fields of Action				
M.06.843.0120		Project	12			
06.843.0120	Pr	Project a	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.843.0121	Pr	Project b	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.843.0122	PrS	Project Seminar	6	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
				Module Examination	Project Work or Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.843.0100		Work Placement B.A.	12	Work Placement Report	Work Placement Report (ungraded)	p/f
W00.043.0100		Work i lacement B.A.		Work rideement report	work i lacement report (ungraded)	γ/·
M.06.843.0200		Semester Abroad 1	12	Course Work	Course Work	p/f
M.06.843.0210		Semester Abroad 2	12	Course Work	Course Work	p/f
M.06.BA.008.0200		Basic Module English	12			
06.BA.008.0200	PC	Language Competence (a) English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0201	PC	Language Competence (b) English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0202	PC	Language Competence (c) English	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.008.0203	PC	Language Competence (d) English	3	Module Examination	Written Examination (90 min)	Individual Grades

M.06.843.0110		Interpreting	12			
06.843.0110	PC	Note-taking	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.843.0111	PC	Interpreting a	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.843.0112	PC	Interpreting b	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.843.0113	PC	Interpreting c	3	Module Examination	Annotated Interpreting Task or Portfolio	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.010.0070		Regional Competence Arabic	12			
06.BA.010.0070	PC	Introduction to Regional Competence Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
00.BA.010.0070	10	introduction to Regional Competence Arabic		Active Farticipation	Active i articipation	p/1
06.BA.010.0071	PC	Regional Competence and Translation Arabic	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.010.0072	S	Regional Competence Arabic	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.059.0070		Regional Competence French	12			
06.BA.059.0070	PC	Introduction to Regional Competence French	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.059.0071	PC	Regional Competence and Translation French	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.059.0072	S	Regional Competence French	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.084.0070		Regional Competence Italian	12			
06.BA.084.0070	PC	Introduction to Regional Competence Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0071	PC	Regional Competence and Translation Italian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.084.0072	S	Regional Competence Italian	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.043.0070		Regional Competence Modern Greek	12			
06.BA.043.0070	PC	Introduction to Regional Competence Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0071	PC	Regional Competence and Translation Modern Greek	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.043.0072	S	Regional Competence Modern Greek	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.119.0070		Regional Competence Dutch	12			
06.BA.119.0070	PC	Introduction to Regional Competence Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0071	PC	Regional Competence and Translation Dutch	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.119.0072	S	Regional Competence Dutch	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades

M.06.BA.206.0070		Regional Competence Polish	12			
06.BA.206.0070	PC	Introduction to Regional Competence Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0071	PC	Regional Competence and Translation Polish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.206.0072	S	Regional Competence Polish	6	<b>Module Examination</b>	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.131.0070		Regional Competence Portuguese	12			
06.BA.131.0070	PC	Introduction to Regional Competence Portuguese	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
00.07.11.20.21.007.0		interpretation to regional competence i ortuguese		, tour e r ar dorpation	, total of articopation	<b>P</b> 7.
06.BA.131.0071	PC	Regional Competence and Translation	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
		Portuguese		•	·	
06.BA.131.0072	S	Regional Competence Portuguese	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.139.0070		Regional Competence Russian	12			
06.BA.139.0070	PC	Introduction to Regional Competence Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0071	PC	Regional Competence and Translation Russian	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.139.0072	S	Regional Competence Russian	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.150.0070		Regional Competence Spanish	12			
06.BA.150.0070	PC	Introduction to Regional Competence Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0071	PC	Regional Competence and Translation Spanish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.150.0072	S	Regional Competence Spanish	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
M.06.BA.158.0070		Regional Competence Turkish	12			
06.BA.158.070	PC	Introduction to Regional Competence Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0071	PC	Regional Competence and Translation Turkish	3	Active Participation	Active Participation	p/f
06.BA.158.0072	S	Regional Competence Turkish	6	Module Examination	Portfolio or Term Paper	Individual Grades
					•	